

Sustainability Advisory Board Meeting 5/26/16	
Attendance	Alex Mihm, Sara Wehmann, Cecil Denney, Glen Friedman, Sara Harding Mihm, John Boyd
Update	Darren Wyss, out sick, is our new staff liaison and will attend in June.
Group 1: City Outreach	<p>Alex met Dennis Richey and Grant Oakes (Public Safety). Interest in connecting seemed lukewarm.</p> <p>Alex and Clare to meet w/ David Baker (Public Safety, Parks boards) to talk about ways we can connect. Prior to meeting, go through Plan to identify relevant items that may relate to their work. Find out who is Chair of the Public Safety AC. Alex: David may be a better in-road for us w/ Public Safety.</p> <p>Action: Glen to contact Ken W. regarding pesticides at parks.</p> <p>Action: Because Glen will be across the pond in June, Alex and Glen will meet on Monday, 6/6 to discuss this and the Fleet Inventory.</p>
Group 2: Audit	Collected additional data; in process of acquiring additional sources.
Group 3: Sustainable Purchasing	<p>Starting small because of the complex topic. Sustainable purchasing policy first to focus on toxics, construction, office supplies.</p> <p>Can we learn about how policies consider materials management vs. waste management (i.e., consider whole life cycle impacts of products)?</p> <p>Action: Glen to meet with Richard to get purchasing policy.</p> <p>Group will continue to meet regularly.</p>
Group 4: Community Connection	Community group to revisit goals and role in community at June meeting. Focusing on Fruit Tree presentation before then.
“ “ “	Fruit Tree Project presentation to talk place on June 14, at 6:30 pm, at the library. Flyers available for us to hang. (5/30 update: See Tamara's latest emails.)
“ “ “	<p>Action: Glen to check in with Randall at Robinwood Station to find out where the Tool Library process stands. Determine if it's valuable to have someone from Portland Tool Library speak with us.</p> <p>Food for thought regarding tool library: Master Recyclers could be a good resource in helping with the tool library when the time comes.</p>

Sustainability Advisory Board Meeting

5/26/16

<p>Group 5: Fleet Inventory</p>	<p>Action: Glen will meet w/ Lance on Thursday, 6/2 regarding:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Fleet inventory • Replacement schedule • Breakdown of fuel types • Request outreach to his boards • Pesticides info? <p>Action: Alex and Glen to meet to discuss this on Monday, 6/6. (Alex can't attend meeting w/ Lance)</p>
<p>CDC Changes</p>	<p>Change in easement and dedication requirements: CDC changes are County-initiated. Redundancy in multiple layers is causing problems and isolated pockets of land. Changes are to clean up code, not to reduce protections. Protection of trees and water areas still intended to be fully in effect, though worth seeing how it develops in practice.</p>
<p>Pesticides in Tanner Creek</p>	<p>Will discuss more at next meeting, but warrants our involvement because directly relates to Plan and citizens are concerned. See this article for background, and this discussion on NextDoor.</p> <p>In the meantime, Glen has added questions regarding pesticides for meetings with Ken and Lance. Will need to look into school district's policy.</p>
<p>Miscellaneous</p>	<p>From John B.: Upcoming city training in June to find out about City's current earthquake preparedness and what can be improved.</p>
	<p>From Cecil: National Night Out is August 2. A police-oriented activity where police and communities come together. Could it turn into more of a community event where we have multiple block parties?</p>
	<p>From Cecil: Look into Buy Nothing West Linn: Join the group and see the activity going on in the community. Instead of having a garage sale, give something usable away to someone else. (Clare rocks this!)</p>
	<p>From Cecil: Cecil and Clare met with Peter from ROWL, and it sounds like ROWL has disbanded.</p>
	<p>From Alex: We need to/will get together socially (not as SAB, but as community members and friends) for a picnic at a park in the summer!</p>
<p>Future Projects</p>	<p>Alex & Sara M. to arrange Shred Day for early-mid fall (timing is better then).</p> <p>Halloween costume swap in early October at elementary school, perhaps:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Drop off and receive a voucher • Come on a pre-determined day and redeem your voucher for a costume <p>Styrofoam: Alex and Lisa Clifton still need to line up their schedules after vacation, but she's aware that it's something we're interested in.</p>